

KEITH A. REGAN MANAGING DIRECTOR

## OFFICE OF THE MAYOR

Ketena O Ka Mcia COUNTY OF MAUI - Kalana O Maui

July 2, 2018

Honorable Michael White, Chair and Members of the Maui County Council 200 South High Street Wailuku, Hawaii 96793

Dear Chair White and Members:

## SUBJECT: FY 2019 CHANGES TO FEES FOR USE OF PARKS FACILITIES

I am writing to notify you that I have been informed by the Director of Parks and Recreation that they are unable to implement the changes to the fees by permit for use of the county facilities and equipment adopted the County Council for fiscal year 2019. They encountered a problem in updating the ACTIVE Net software that would require closing the all permit offices to reprogram the system to implement the fee changes.

I will be submitting a proposal to revise the fees for the use of Parks facilities and equipment FY 2019 shortly. Should you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at Ext. 7855.

Sincerely,

ALAN M. ARAKAWA

Mayor

cc: Keith Regan, Managing Director

Ka'ala Buenconsejo, Director of Parks and Recreation

Sandy Baz, Budget Director